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Note from the Directors
[image: ]I am delighted to have the opportunity to write my first article for the CDAT Newsletter, on behalf of the Board of Directors.  We said a fond farewell to our CEO Canon Jeff Turnbull in April. Jeff had skilfully guided the Board through the start up of CDAT and we pay tribute to his dedication to all our schools. We welcomed our new CEO Chris Penn as we look forward to engaging with new partners over the coming months and years.  We are very blessed to have our Deputy CEO Sue Noakes, who as Acting CEO led us through the interim period until Chris took up his post, and the support of finance and administration staff at Church House.  We also recently welcomed Neil Le Feuvre as our Education Officer, and bid farewell to Brian Padgett to whom we are very grateful for his support.  As I write, we are in the process of appointing a Chief Operating Officer. This is a key role to provide oversight of all CDAT operational and financial functions for our academies; and still yet more capacity building that we are working on! (please see the update later in the document – ed)
The work undertaken by the CDAT Directors is both challenging and very exciting. We are very blessed to have excellent and skilled professionals who give of their time voluntarily to help bring the vision for CDAT to fruition.  I am very grateful to each one of them for their contribution. This past year the Board has focussed on building capacity and finding the resources necessary to grow CDAT and provide our academies with the support they deserve to enable every pupil to reach their potential. It is the aim of the Board to engage directly with our partners so that we have the opportunity to get to know you better and to hear your views. This year at our AGM in December, the Members and Directors hope to meet our current Head Teachers/Principals and Chairs of Governors and next autumn we will be engaging with present and prospective partners at our CDAT Conference. We look forward to meeting you all!
The work of CDAT is only possible through the support and hard work of many; at Church House, our school staff and governors, and the many others who give of their time and talents to make a difference for our children and young people.
My thanks and good wishes to all our staff, governors, parents and pupils and a very Happy and Blessed Christmas to you all.
Betty Renshaw, Chair CDAT
A welcome from Neil Le Feuvre, the Education Officer for CDAT
I am delighted to have taken up the seconded role of Education Officer for CDAT.  My role is wide and varied.  Essentially, I work as part of a central team working closely with the Academies that are part of the Cheshire Diocesan Academies Trust (CDAT).  In practical terms, this means that I work all over the Trust in partnership with Headteachers and their staff to build strong learning cultures that benefit the children and communities they serve.  
One of the interesting aspects of my role is being able to work with different schools, in a range of contexts.  Prior to working within the Chester Diocese, I have worked in three contrasting localities including Inner London.  This experience, as well as having worked as an additional Ofsted Inspector and supported schools as a National Leader in Education, have ensured that I am able to draw upon a range of strategies and work flexibly to provide the right support. 
Working as part of a growing trust I am developing links with schools that are interested in joining the CDAT team.  Working with the Headteacher or Principal to understand the current position of each school I am ensuring that the strengths and future needs of the school are recognised and shared with CDAT as part of the due diligence process.
Working with the CDAT schools across the Diocese is a privilege.  We are lucky to have so many committed and talented leaders, teachers, staff and governors who work diligently to provide educational excellence through a distinctive Christian ethos.  As the Academy Trust grows I am starting to see more schools engage with each other and a real thirst for partnership working to improve each school further.  Being larger than a local academy model, (but smaller than a national academy model) gives CDAT the advantage of being able to work at a local level as well as on a larger scale across the Trust.  As a consequence, we are developing solutions that reflect local needs, bring ideas and share research.  Ultimately, as CDAT develops, we are growing strong geographical hubs, rooted in Christian values, that are connected (and feel connected) across the Trust which will be exciting places to live and learn.
Chief Operating Officer
We are delighted to inform you that Mr Andrew Ross has been appointed as Chief Operating Officer and will start on the 8th January. As part of his induction he will be visiting all the CDAT schools in his first week.
A brief biography is below:
[image: ]A qualified accountant and Fellow of the Chartered Management Institute, Andrew initially trained as a musician. This led to a career in teaching and following a period of teaching instrumental music in both primary and secondary schools he went on to become Head of Arts for a Local Authority in Scotland. During this time, he developed an interest in the business and finance aspects of schools and in 2008 he moved south to take up post as Finance Director for two of the first City Academies in Sheffield. Since then Andrew has been involved in the setting up and converting of a number of Academies as well as undertaking consultancy roles, most recently with a large Multi Academy Trust. His experience covers the whole range of business support services from Finance and HR to Facilities Management and Health and Safety as well as Learning and Teaching where most recently he has taught Accountancy and Economics.
Working together
Although there is a distance between us we have been joined by two other schools that are looking to join the CDAT at our meetings. The Deputy CEO was very busy last term holding meetings across the Diocese for schools interested in being part of our Diocesan Multi-academy Trust. We hope to develop hubs where schools can work closely together with others in their locality whilst benefitting from working with schools across the Trust based in other Local Authorities.
We have held headteacher and senior leaders meetings, support sessions for business managers and a moderation meeting for year 2 and year 6 teachers;  all of which have helped us start to work more closely together. We hope to set up a Chair of governors group as well as bringing together clergy to see how we can develop our Church school working relationships further and use this to impact the distinctiveness of our schools. We also plan to put on events where we can bring our children together. This will be in addition to the training and events that are organised by the diocesan Board of Education.
Update on CDAT growth
Astbury St Mary’s CE Primary School in Cheshire East has got its academy order and so we are working on the conversion process and will be ready to welcome them soon.  Brereton CE Primary school, also Cheshire East is planning to convert in the spring term now that Sue Riley, the headteacher is back (they have had their academy order for a while) – welcome back Sue! Eastway and Lingham community primary schools and Moreton Christ Church CE Primary school on the Wirral are due to join in the spring term after receiving approval from the Headteacher Board. Consultations have taken place for Little Bollington and Elworth CE Primary schools (Cheshire East) and we await the final decision of the governing bodies.
Conference 
[bookmark: _GoBack]We are hoping to hold an inaugural CDAT conference in the autumn term. This will be for headteachers and senior leaders and will be for those whose schools have committed to join CDAT in the future as well as for those currently in the Trust. We will be working with current schools in organising this and choosing topics and speakers that will make sure the day has a very positive impact for you, your staff and children. We hope that this will be just the start of CDAT events that will be on offer. Before that we are looking to invite schools to a CDAT away day on 28th June, this will be schools currently in CDAT and those with applications in to join so please save the date.
School news
We would like to share news from our schools with you so if you have any events or activities that have taken place or are going to please do let us know and we will publicise them here and on our website.
Clerks’ Handbook
We have developed a Clerk’s handbook with information to help clerks support our local governing bodies. This will be sent to all clerks and should be read in conjunction with your Scheme of Delegation and the CDAT governor hand book which is on our website and all governors should have sight of.
Scheme of Delegation 
Please can we ask that you keep your scheme of delegation clearly to hand as it is this that should be used to guide governor business. Although very similar to our model each scheme is unique to the school and so you do need to make sure that it is the one for your school that is used. Please can you also ensure it is published on your website.
Local Governor Business interests
All schools and academies are required to publish business and pecuniary interests on their websites – new guidance has highlighted that this needs to be on a webpage and should not need downloading in any way. We also need to do this for our LGBs. Please can you make sure this information is on your website.
Admissions 
In this term if you are hoping to make any changes to the admissions policy it must be sent to CDAT before it goes out for consultation. The consultation takes place between 1st October and 31st January and there is a list of consultees that must be consulted. If you have any questions or require any support please contact Sue Noakes
Data protection
New regulations come into place in May next year with harsh financial penalties for any breach.
Please see the update here https://ico.org.uk/for-organisations/data-protection-reform/overview-of-the-gdpr/ . Further guidance will be given.
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